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RESTRICTED

ANGLO-FRENCH SUMMIT: 20-21 OCTOBER 1983

AGRICULTURE - EXTENSION OF LESS FAVOURED
AREAS OF THE UNITED KINGDOM

POINTS TO MAKE

1. Concerned that the French Minister in the Agriculture Council
is blocking a proposal for extending the less favoured areas in
the United Kingdom.

2. Commission have confirmed that proposal meets all the requirements
i s

of present Community legislation, involves no new policy and has only

a small effect on FEOGA. =

3. Important to the United Kingdom to secure less favoured area
designation for the hard-pressed marginal areas. Will simply bring

the United Kingdom into line with the situation in France. Removes
a disadvantage which our marginal areas now suffer.

4, Hope French Government will reconsider attitude before November
Agriculture Council.

BACKGROUND

5. When the Less Favoured Areas Directive came into force in 1975,
the United Kingdom designated as "less favoured" those hill areas in
which we were already paying hill livestock subsidies. It has long
been recognised that there is a substantial area of land outside
the present LFAs suffering a sufficient degree of natural handicap
to merit designation as "less favoured" under the EC Directive.

The farming_fﬁaagtry harbSE;E-; deep sense of grievance at the
stringent criteria adopted in the United Kingdom, compared with
other Member States, and there is a widespread feeling that farmers
in these méggzﬁal areas are being unjustly treated.




6. A study in 1980 revealed a further 1.2m hectares of marginal
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land which met the requirements of the LFA Directive. This was
confirmed by the-gggaission. But the proposal to give formal LFA
status to these areas first put to the Council of Agriculture
Ministers last month, has been blocked for a second time at this
week's Agriculture Council., This is largely because of opposition
from France and Germany whose Agriculture Ministers are concerned
about adverse political reactiIon to their being seen to support
a major extension of LFAs in the United Kingdom. In the Council
of Minlsters they have argued that since the LFA Directives
expire at the end of 1983, and new policies are being discussed,
the United Kingdom application should be set aside and considered
in the context of the new policies when agreed. We have pointed
out, with Commission support, that the United Kingdom application
meets all the requirements of present EC legislation. It raises
no new policy principles. The extension of our LFAs is, therefore,

our legal entitlement.

7. GQuestions have also been raised about the cogz‘to EEOGA. The
Minister has made it clear that we intend the assistance in the
newly designated areas to be at a_}ggg{ level than in existing

LFAs. The FEOGA cost will be very small - probably less than
—
2m ECU per annum,

8. Farmers on marginal land are hard-pressed and it is, politically,
very important to the Government to secure early extension of the
present LFAs. The Minister announced at the Party Conference that

' the Government was committed to helping these marginal areas when
formal designation has been secured in the Council,
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